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Town of Tinmouth 

Select Board 

July 3, 2017 

Minutes  

Emergency Meeting 
 

Members present: Frank Sears, Matt Patry, and Cathy Reynolds 

Others present: Grant Reynolds, Michael Fannin, Emergency Management Coordinator - via 

telephone, and Gail Fallar- Board Assistant. 
 

Frank called the meeting to order at 4:35 PM. 

 

The emergency of this meeting was a huge storm that created havoc on July 1st.  McCoy Road 

sustained much more damage than done by Tropical Storm Irene in 2011.  Gulf Road and 

Wright’s Road also suffered major damage, as well as roadside washouts on various other 

roads in town.  Road Commissioner Eric Buffum could not be present as he was still working 

on McCoy Road in order allow stranded residents a way out. 

 

Michael advised that he had been photographing damage and coordinating with staff at the 

Rutland Regional Planning Commission and VTRANS.  A cost estimate is needed as soon as 

possible.  He also advised that any debris removal had to be documented.  He will attend the 

Board’s regular meeting on July 13th to de-brief the Board. 

 

Frank reported that Josh Carvajal, ANR Streambank Alteration specialist, had stopped by the 

work being done on McCoy Road and issued a permit for it, though he advised that the work at 

the end of the road would need another.  Frank drove to Rutland to get larger replacement 

culverts for Eric to install on McCoy Road. 

 

Frank will post a notice on Front Porch Forum, Cathy will post a picture on the town’s website. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:10 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,         

 

 

Gail Fallar Board Assistant 


